MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 15th MAY  2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.
Present;  Cllr.F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. J. Shorthouse,  Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines Cllr. G. Plowman,  and Cllr. J. Coussins.
In attendance R. Parker (Clerk) Cllr. P. Smith
To receive nominations for and approve the Chairman for the coming year

Cllr. F. Hill proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimous approval – Cllr. F. Hill accepted 
To receive nominations for and approve the Vice Chairman for the coming year

Cllr. D. Smith proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines – unanimous approval – Cllr. D. Smith accepted 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION.
None
PART 1 –
1/5/15          Apologies for absence


 Cllr. D. Hay, Cllr. M. Stanton and Cllr. L. Chilton
2/5/15
 Variations in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/5/15
Declarations of members interest


None declared

4/5/15
Planning applications and decisions

Single story extension at Bladon House School   -   No objection.
Felling of Sycamore Tree – 3 Main Street – No objection
5/5/15
Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.  Proposed by Cllr.D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse.
6/5/15
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded

No changes deemed necessary

7/5/15
Outstanding matters
The Parish Council has been considering the removal of the rusty sign at the junction    of Bretby Lane and Repton Road.   – awaiting removal
Following the suggestion of improving the access outside of Sunnyside Almshouses either by providing a hand rail or improving the steps was progressing.  SDDC have been in contact and confirmed that in view of the  conservation area planning permission would be required and also that Derbys. CC Highways would need to  be involved.       The photograph of the cheque presentation has now been forwarded to the Burton Mail and Derby Telegraph for publication
8/5/15
Clerks report 
Councillors are required to fill in the forms in respect of acceptance of office, election expenses and declaration of pecuniary interests
The chairman welcomed the new councillors and thanked the returning councillors for their continued participation.   
He suggested that each councillor should accept responsibility for certain tasks – agreed.
Cllr. D. Smith     


Roads 

Cllr. K. Haines


Web-site and Newsletter
Cllr. J. Shorthouse


Village Hall

Cllr. D. May



Streetscape

Cllr. J. Coussins


Recreation Field/Play equipment
Cllr. G. Plowman


Church Matters
Cllr. F. Hill



Footpaths/NS Sports Club
10/5/15
Parish Councillors Report

Cllr. J. Shorthouse had received a complaint from the resident living next to the recreation ground who says he is experiencing problems from the children using the play areas.     It was decided that the Parish Councillors would meet at the Recreation Ground prior to the next Parish Council meeting to look into the problem.
11/5/15
DALC Seminar
The Chairman and the Clerk had attended the recent DALC Seminar.   Items raised at the Seminar included a  New Web Site option and a Parish Council Foundation Award
Following a discussion it was decided that the Parish Council should not proceed.

12/5/15
Areas of improvement and village amenities

A suggestion was made that bulbs be planted on the grassed bank on Newton Lane  - agreed.   






13/5/15 
Newton Solney Sports Club

Cllr.F Hill gave a report on strategy statement submitted by David Tidy.  Cllr. J. Shorthouse suggested that improvements/capital expended might only be to the advantage of other villages.
14/5/15  
Possible Extension of Willington Quarry

Concern was raised as it was realised that the potential extension of the existing quarry would bring the site very close to the village.   Worries regarding noise, heavy traffic and damage to the environment were discussed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would arrange for the company involved (Cemex) to come along to address the Parish Council and parishioners
15/5/15
Councillor Training

DALC have arranged for Councillors free Induction Training at Swadlincote on 16th June – 6.00-8.00 pm.   Clerk to arrange places for Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. D. May and Cllr. F. Hill;
16/5/15
New Recreation Equipment


A further £10,000 (non contributory) will be available from “The Big Lottery Fund” from November. It is important that consideration is given to the type of extra equipment to be chosen. It was suggested that the parishioners should be consulted similarly to when the existing equipment was chosen.   The local school would be  approached and a meeting will be arranged at the Village Hall and the parishioners invited.

17/5/15
Road Problems

Pot  holes continue to be a problem particularly on Blacksmiths Lane, Cricket Close, Bladon Hill, Newton/Bretby Lane.   Cllr. P. Smith offered to advise Derbys. CC

18/5/15
Finance

Payments requiring authorisation:-


R. Parker (Clerks Fees/allowable expenses)


     £131.43


R. Parker (3 x mowing of play area/clear bonfire rubbish)      £520.00
19/5/15
Date of Next Meeting

Friday 12th June 2015 at Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 preceded by an opportunity to view information regarding any new planning applications at 7.30pm.

NB      the Parish Council will meet at the Recreation Ground (7.00pm)to look into the problems experienced by a resident with regard to the children’s play equipment.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05 pm
